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CIRCULATION STATEMENT.

THE SOCIETIES'GRANT
At the convention of the Ontario Horti-

cultural Association, a resolution asking
the. government to inorease the grant to,
horticultural societies by $5,000 was passed
unanimously. There is urgent need that
this resolution meete the. favor of the gov-
ernment. The organization of new 'Bo-
cieties at Oshawa, Whitty, Vankleek Hill,
Milton and elsewhere lia& tended to decrease
the amount available for thé other societies
and the. applications fiomt Fort William,
Port Arthur, Springbrook and other Places
for the organization of horticultural so-
cieties, indicates that more societies will
be organized and that the. grants available
for the old societies will ho reduced, stili
further.

No better work is done by any organiza-
tion for the. general uplift of the. province
than that performed by our horticultural
societies. Their request for an inCrease Of
$5.000 in thA =zant should be recoznized

December, 19,

should flot b. dimoiuit for them to investi-
gate, the charges of incompétence that have
been made and to institute the needed re-
forms. The people of Ontario look to themn
for a change.

At the convention of the. Ontario Fruit
Growers' Association the. pillaging of fruit
by emploYees of express companies was
condemned in vigorous ternis. This is a prac-
tice that is becoming altogether too comn-
mon. It je a disgrace. Many growers
present told of speciflc cases. It is the
duty of the off icials of the. express coin-
panies to use means, including "ispotters,"
to locate the culprits. A terni in prison
for those found guilty would teacli a welI.
earned lesson and show the companles' em-
ployees that pillaging fruit is stealing and
will flot te tolerated.

At the. Ontario Horticultural Exhibition,
visiting fruit growers showed keenest in-
terest in the exhibits of fruit packed in
toxes and barrels. Some of the judges were
kopt husy answering questions on best meth-
ode of packing and on why one pack and
package received awards over the. others.
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